Custer County Library Board
Minutes
August 21, 2013







        Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, August 21st at the Custer County Library.  Members in attendance were Marlene Tucker, Mickey Schlecht, and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.   The meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m. 
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  

MINUTES

· July Board Minutes (including Executive Session Minutes) –Mickey made a motion to approve the minutes; Bill seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  The Board acknowledged the Treasurer’s Report.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of 7/31/13 is $12,895.44 of which $1,365.76 is reserved for Hermosa and $791.65 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

July spreadsheet:  $74,334.61 -- Balance; 57.2% -- Expired
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Reports discussing the topics below and the Library statistics for July.  The Reports are attached to and are part of this month’s Minutes.  Doris Ann pointed out that usage of the library’s computers has declined compared to last July’s numbers.  However, visitors and locals have increasingly used the library’s Wi-Fi.
· Department Head Meeting 
· Budget Update
· Technology Assessment
· Hermosa Book Sale
· Summer Reading Update
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Board Changes
Commissioners have been updated regarding Board changes and have approved letters recommending the new officers, Diane Bishop and Mickey Schlecht, and the new trustee, Kaona Hazlett.
· Trustee Contact List 
Trustees received handouts with updated contact information for the current board.

· Building Security
Doris Ann addressed the commissioners at their August 17th meeting in Executive Session regarding security issues at the Courthouse Annex.  The commissioners were concerned with the lack of security measures and asked Doris Ann to work with Sheriff Rick Wheeler to get a quote for the installation of security cameras for the Annex building.  Rick and the security consultant toured the building and determined that six cameras should be installed.  When the quote is obtained, it will be shared with the commissioners.  Funding for a panic button was included in the library’s budget request for 2014.  

NEW BUSINESS:

· SDLA Tri-Conference in Sioux Falls – September 24th- 27th
The commissioners approved Doris Ann’s travel request for $838.  Marlene moved that the Board approve Doris Ann’s absence from the library on September 24th to 27th to attend the conference.  Mickey seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· Trustees for 2014
Diane advised the board that Bert has spoken to Kibbon and Seyward Rittberger regarding the opportunity to serve as library trustee beginning in 2014.  They expressed interest in serving, but have made no commitment.   They live in Hermosa, have school-aged children, and use the Hermosa Library.
· EXECUTIVE SESSION
At 2:07 p.m. Bill made a motion to go into and out of Executive Session to discuss personnel issues.  The Board came out of Executive Session at 2:45 p.m.    
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· September  7th  – County Employees Picnic @ 12:00 pm. @ Hazelrodt Picnic Area
· September 18th – Volunteer Dessert Get-together @ 1:00 p.m.

· September 18th – One Book SD Book Discussion & Author Presentation @ 5:00 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT:    The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 P.m.
NEXT MEETING:   September 11th @ 1:00 p.m.

Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
